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P. O. Box 15053
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March 10, 2007

Elder Richard J. Simon, III

Church Administrator

Way of the Cross Church

819 D Street NE

Washington, DC 20002

Dear Elder Simon:

I was grateful for the time you and Mr. Postell were able to spend with me, and appreciative of your concern for the spiritual well-being of the neighborhood.

As you know, there is a history of friction between the Church and the neighborhood over the issue of double-parking.  People have had their vehicles blocked when they have needed to leave quickly.  

The street is sharply narrowed by the double-parking – sufficiently so that emergency vehicles are not able to safely negotiate either the street or the turn into the street from Eighth.  A fire in a townhouse is a threat to everyone for several houses around, with their common walls, and fire can spread in unseen ways from one house to the next.  While an ambulance can pull past a double-parked small car, large SUVs require considerably more space, meaning that the vehicles project far enough out to block access to any fire truck and even ambulances.

The inability of east-bound fire and EMS vehicles to proceed easily through the 800 block of D Street sharply raises the anxiety of near-by residents, especially those with a history of medical problems.  

Both of these concerns – blocked access to cars and blocked passage for emergency vehicles – have led to hostility towards your religious community.  Regarding the incidents you mentioned of hostile acts towards the church structure and its alley parking, I in no way condone any illegal behavior and ask that you immediately report such actions to the police.  The police should be requested to investigate vandalism and the destruction of church property.  Any vehicle that may block your alley parking can and should be towed.

When I looked at the vehicles parked along D Street on Sunday March 4, I was relieved to see that only 12 cars were double-parked.  I had been worried that the numbers would be much higher.  At the same time, I was surprised at the number of completely legal spaces within two blocks – 34 at 11:30 and more at 12:30.  
Elder Thompson, there is no way I can give or support giving the church “permission” to double-park.  The neighborhood is opposed, and it will always poison the relationship between the church and the folks who live nearby.  But, as you know, the city does not enforce parking restrictions (within reason) around churches during services and on Sunday.  By that, I mean parking at the end of the block, in commercial loading zones, and crowding (though never blocking) driveways.  If your congregation doesn’t block crosswalks, driveways, hydrants, and alleys, there is certainly enough “no-enforcement-on-Sunday” parking to absorb those twelve cars.

The Adventist church near my house takes every legal and end-of-the-block parking spot for blocks.  We all know that if we leave to go to church or shopping, we won’t be able to park close to our home until services are over.  However, there is little friction because church members’ cars are not double-parked and traffic lanes are not obstructed.  This was especially important last week when 13 emergency vehicles responded to an evening fire directly across the street from the Adventist church.
On March 4, I also looked at the parking over the dialysis center at 11:30 and 12:30.  I’d noticed in Commissioner Rice’s files that you have an agreement that permits parking there on Sundays.  It appeared that no worshippers’ car or truck was parked there.  I also looked at every other house of worship in my Commission district and for several blocks it near Way of the Cross Church.  There were no double-parked vehicles.
You have very charitably worked out an accommodation with the community on noise levels.  I’m hoping that your congregation can, through an act of generosity, eliminate the constant source of friction caused by the double-parking issue.  Members of your fellowship can use the 21 legal empty spots that I spotted within one block on 10th Street, the parking at the dialysis center, and the other legal spots within two blocks to allow everyone quick, easy access to the church.  The number of legal spots will only grow as residents begin, during spring, summer and fall, to take vacations and leave for weekend trips to beaches and the mountains.
Please help eliminate the bad relationship with some of your neighbors by this act of Christian charity and community spirit.  I will be happy to distribute to all houses in the neighborhood a letter detailing your generosity, conveying a message from you and/or Bishop Brooks, and offer my own words of praise for your action.

Fraternally yours,

David Holmes

cc:
Bishop Alphonso D. Brooks
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